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MG Car Club Northern Centre 
Newsletter 

 

September 2017   —   Issue 429 

MG Car Club-Northern Centre 
 

PO Box 11430, Silver Lakes 0054 
 

Clubhouse c/o Umgazi Road & 26th Avenue, Menlo Park Pretoria. 
 

Meetings usually on first Monday of Month, check by phone. 
 

www.mgcc-north.co.za 
 

GPS S 25 46.495 E 28 16.035 

MG’s gathered at  Brauhaus am Damm for the Club’s August Run.   
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Club Banking Details  
 

Account Name “MG Car Club-Northern Centre”  
FNB Bank Account Number 62363284359  

Branch Code 250655 Menlyn Square  

Notices 

 
The opinions expressed in this Newsletter do not  

necessarily represent the views of the MG Car Club 
Northern Centre or the Executive Committee. 

2017-2018 
Committee Members 

Stephen Grover 

Chairman, Newsletter & 
Points Register 

082 818 0540 Stephendgrover@gmail.com 

Steve Eden 
Treasurer, Vice-chair & 
Membership Admin 

082 372 8740 stevejreden@gmail.com 

Richard Grover 

Secretary 

082 650 2079 

011 896 2627 
richardgrover@me.com  

Jay Westaway 

Clubhouse Refreshments 
& Trophies 

079 528 1954 jayw@vodamail.co.za 

Dave Westaway 

Motorsport Liaison and 
Competition 

061 987 5406 
Fleetprotection 
services@gmail.com  

Gary Chapman 

 
082 653 1888 ghachapman@gmail.com  

Pepi Gaspari 082 410 1569 marpepi@iafrica.com 

Robin Clarke 082 902 5119 robin@hdgasa.org.za 

Geoff Cunnington 082 644 1621 frodo@telkomsa.net 

   

New Members 
 

No new members this month. 
 
Convince your friends to buy an MG.  Make them join 
the club... 

WAYFARERS GUEST HOUSE 
Chris & Merle  

 
92, MALIEVELD 

STREET, 
SABIE, MPUMALANGA. 

 
Tel: 013 764 1500  
Cell: 0766144027 

stayover@wayfarers.co.za 
Web: www.wayfarers.co.za 

“4 Star Quality @ a 3 Star Price!”  

ALAN’S AUTO ELECTRICAL 

Generator, Alternator, Wiring 

Spares and Repairs 
 

ALAN ZEEDERBERG 
 

Tel:012 347 7326 – Cell: 083 310 9580 
 

LUCAS AND ALL OTHER MAKES 

FED UP WITH OLD POINTS AND  

CONDENSORS?? 

FIT ACCUSPARK!! 

 
MODERN IGNITION SYSTEMS FOR CLASSIC CARS 

SPORTS COILS, LUCAS ROTORS & D-CAPS 
KITS ARE VERY AFFORDABLE @ JUST R495 & EASY TO 

FIT 

mailto:jayw@vodamail.co.za
mailto:stayover@wayfarers.co.za
http://www.wayfarers.co.za
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FROM THE WORKBENCH 
 
A series of late newsletters is beginning to indicate that perhaps it is time for a holiday…  Watching 
the movements of Friends in the UK over the past few weeks, with Goodwood Revival, Beaulieu, 
Brooklands is really creating an itch to spend some GBP’s - unfortunately GBP’s which will need to 
be earned, and that seems to be resulting in not enough MG time all around! 
 
Over the past month (or at least the month being  
reflected upon in this newsletter) we had two great 
events.  A phenomenal pub evening hosted by Peter 
& Paul - an array of soups the likes of which this  
wannabe mechanic has never experienced before, 
and deserts to match.  Many thanks to Peter & Paul 
for a wonderful spread!  We really appreciate the effort 
which goes into organising an event such as that. 
 
We also did a run out to Brauhaus am Damm.  This is 
a run which we did early in 2015, but the venue is so 
good that I feel that it warrants returning to at every 
few years.  We made a brief stop for coffee in 
Magaliesburg, thereafter driving the 30 odd km to Brau-
haus.  The service at Brauhaus was great, the meals very 
good and delivered quickly, and the beer cold.  Although it 
was a long drive, it seemed to be enjoyed by those who 
attended.  If you missed it I am sure that we will be back 
there at some point over the next few years. 
 
Coming up this month we have the pub evening on the 
15th, and a run on the 23rd (note that we have taken the 
liberty of doing the run on a Saturday, as it is a long weekend).  While we had planned the run to be 
a “traditional” cats-eye rally, with a treasure-hunt in a shopping centre, this seems a shame given 
the weather which we have been experiencing of late.  We have therefore decided to do a short run, 
with a few clues en-route, from the Club house to Capital Craft for a beverage, and then on to the 
restaurant at Waterkloof golf club where we can taken in an early dinner.  The plan is to start and 
finish early enough for the run to be done in classics. 
 
Looking much further into the future than this weekend or next, the planning for the Club’s 40th  
anniversary weekend away is in full swing.  We have earmarked the weekend of the 23 to 26  
August 2018 for the event, and will be publishing additional details as we progress with the  
planning.  If you are keen to attend, please don’t delay in getting your name onto the list by  
e-mailing Steve Eden.  We have a limited number of participants, so please “Book now to avoid  
disappointment”. 
 
In the last newsletter I was advertising my much-loved BGT for sale, and I am pleased to announce 
that it has been sold to an enthusiast, and I am looking forward to seeing it out and about in the  
future.  It is always sad to hand over the keys to a car which has given you so much enjoyment 
through ownership.  Hopefully, the car which now occupies it’s garage space will give the same  
degree of enjoyment — eventually... 
 
Octagonally, 
 
Steve Grover 



The Magnum Rally 2017 

 
The 2017 Magnum Rally was scheduled from the 9th to the 13th of August. Registration 
and scrutineering to happen on Wednesday the 9th (Woman’s day) rallying on Thursday 
Friday and Saturday, and the trip home on the Sunday. 

Having been caught out before at the 
toll gate on the N4 outside Witbank on 
a Public Holiday, we decided to be 
clever and travel up on Tuesday the 
8th, thus missing the holiday traffic. It 
would also give us an extra night 
away in Mpumulanga which is always 
welcome. Oh well, who were we to 

know that the latest motion of no confidence in our illustri-
ous President would be held that day. In their usual law abiding manner, the Taxi industry 
decided to blockade Witbank and the N4. It took us close to an hour to make it through 
Witbank with the B’s water temperature gauge reading 90psi at times. Fortunately the B 

did not boil and actually used no water at all. On our way again 
we stopped for a splash and dash at Milly’s before continuing to 
White River to pick up our Sabi Valley Coffee at the Caster-
bridge Centre. A quick look round 
showed that the vehicle museum 
was really not worth a visit so we 
carried on to Hazyview and booked 
into the Numbi Hotel for the dura-
tion of the event. That night we had 

supper in the Pioneer Grill. Now moved to the Perry Bridge 
Centre the standard of the steaks was still amongst the best I 

have tasted. 
A few of the other entrants and some of the organisers had 
also arrived so some good socialising was on. Wednesday 
saw most of the rest of the competitors arriving, and the car 
park was filled with a variety of machinery including many 
bikes, one with sidecar, and cars ranging from an old XK 
Jag, Volvos, MGs, a Rolls belonging to new Club Members 
Christo and Lorna , a Mustang and many others. The scruti-
neers were kept busy most of the afternoon. For some 
strange reason, the drivers side seat belt inertia reel on the 

B seized up, fortunately a trip to Midas located a generic belt which was fitted and usea-



ble until the correct part can be found.  
Thursday morning had scheduled the first car away at 9.01, we being number 36 had am-
ple time for breakfast in the Numbi which was of its usual good standard before hitting the 
road. 
The day’s route took us out of Hazyview and up the R536 to Sabie where there was a 
fuel stop, mainly for the bikers. Leaving Sabie we travelled via Graskop to Pilgrims Rest 
and Ohrigstad, ending at the Blyde River Canyon Resort for lunch and then back to Ha-
zyview by a fairly circuitous route. Total distance for the day was 262 km in a total time of 
six and a half hours. 
The beauty of rallying with data loggers instead of marshalls meant we had our results 
within half an hour of finishing. We were second in class for the day, with a rather disap-
pointing 532 seconds. 
Supper and drinks at the hotel, followed by a reasonably early night, saw us ready for day 
2. 
Day 2 saw us again to Graskop and then to God’s Window, towards Mbombela via Sabie 
and to a private collection of cars and planes for the lunch stop. A run via Robbers Pass 
and Sabie saw us back in Hazyview. 280km and 7 hours.  
Unfortunately, the increasing use of Long Tom Pass by ore trucks rendered it unsafe for 
rallying, so the routes were a little similar. Not that the driver or navigator really have time 

to register where they have been for the day. This day 
saw us finish 3rd in class with a score of 595, well off 
the pace. 
Day 3 was a short day of 183km in 3 and 1/2 hours. 
We went via the back road to Kiepersol, more suited to 
4x4s, then down to White River, then back to Sabie 
past the Jock of the Bushveld monument. Day 3 saw 
us a long way down the days leaderboard with 584 
penalties, not a good run. 
An early finish for lunch at the Pioneer Grill was fol-
lowed by a rest prior to the prize giving dinner back at 
the Numbi. 

Surprisingly, despite our bad day 3, we managed a second overall in class, more due to 
other’s mistakes than a good performance from us. We came second behind a young 
couple in Stephen Grover’s old 323 BMW. 
New NC members Christo & Lorna Ferreira came 3rd in the class in a Rolls Royce, but 
have promised to compete in their BGT next year. 
In the open odo “touring class” Jhb members Pierre & Amanda van Hell came 13th in 
their MGB,(they deserve a medal for endurance in keeping their car going) Rod & Sharon 
Herman were 9th in a Mustang, and Brian Atkins 15th running solo in an MGB. 
The BGT is enjoying an extended rest in the garage before I set to getting a new seatbelt, 
mending the exhaust, and discovering where the brake fluid is disappearing to. Close to 
end of day 2 on Robbers Pass the pedal travel got longer and longer until I refilled the 
empty master cylinder reservoir in Sabie, and at every fuel stop since. 
All in all a hard few days on the car, the driver, and especially the hard working navigator 
who came home with a very bad cold & cough. 
Will we go next year? This remains to be seen when we have recovered from this one. 
We also have the 40th anniversary weekend away at the same venue in August next 
year. 
Thanks for the support and interest from the NC members, perhaps some more will com-
pete in 2018 and we can watch from the touring class? 
 
Steve & Hazell 
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Pub Evening  
Friday 15 September 2017 

 

Please join us for a drink, meal and catch up after the week at the club.   
 
 
With the return of summer to the Highveld, we are able to return to the Braain without fear or preju-
dice!  This month we will be having beef Burgers on the Braai, kindly hosted by Bev & Geoff Cun-
nington. 
 
All are welcome.  These events are a great way to meet new friends and reconnect with existing 
ones.. 
 
We are looking forward to seeing you there. 
 

Date   Friday 15 September 2017 
Time:   17:30 onwards 
Where:   MG Car Club Northern Centre Clubhouse 
 

 

Upcoming Events  

Pretoria Local Run 
Treasure Hunt, Drinks & Dinner 

Saturday 23 September 2017 

 

For the sake of the start of spring, and the long weekend the September run is slightly different.  
Here’s the important information: 
 
1. It’s taking place on a Saturday, rather than the usual Sunday 
2. There will be a treasure-hunt en-route, so you’ll need to have our eyes peeled and your clip-

boards on hand. 
3. We will stop at a Capital Craft draught, a dram or a coffee on the way.  They have agreed to 

put a few tables together for us. 
4. Following a set route we will finish at Waterkloof Golf Club for a burger at DK Burger.  A great 

few, and a great summers evening. 
 
Please join us for the afternoon.  It promises to be a relaxed spring affair.  Come with your top 
down... 
 
Date   Saturday 23 September 2017 
Time:   15:00 
Where:   MG Car Club Northern Centre Clubhouse 
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Upcoming Events  

Jacaranda Run 
Sunday 22 October2017 

 

The long running tradition of hosting a Jacaranda run in October will continue this year.  The ar-
rangements are to meet at the Union Buildings at 09:30 for 10:00 departure.  We will do a planned 
route around Pretoria, taking in some of the best Jacaranda lined streets, ending at the clubhouse 
for a Braai or a Picnic. 
 
This is a great event, and a good time to catch-up with our friends from Johannesburg and the 
PTSCC. 
 
Date   Sunday 22 October 2017 
Time:   09:30 
Where:   Union Buildings 

The Great Train Race 
Sunday 26 November 2017 

 

In November we are doing an event with the “Friends of the Rail” where we will run an event from 
Pretoria to Cullinan.   
 
The train departs from Pretoria Station in the morning, where those who would like to take the train  
(envisaged as those without a Y chromosome) board the train and head off with great head of steam 
in the direction of Cullinan.   
 
Cars will then follow the route as closely as possible, hoping to intersect the train where possible on 
the road.  Much hooting, blowing of whistles and taking of photographs to be included… 
 
The train stops at Rayton, where rail bound passengers are fetched and taken to Cullinan by MG.  
Alternatively, the “FOTR” run a bus which may also be used.   
 
Cost is R200 per person on the train.  This is for a  return ticket, but the return does not necessarily 
have to be used. 
 
Please contact Robin Clark to express your interest at: rjc@mweb.co.za  
 
Date   Sunday 26 November 2017 
Time:   Early 
Where:   TBA 
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Upcoming Events  

40th Anniversary Tour 
Sunday 22 October2017 

 

The MG Car Club Northern Centre reaches the age of 40 in 2018! 
 
To celebrate we are planning a weekend away in the Lowveld, basing the 
event in Hazyview, Mpumalanga.  We have made a provisional booking 
at the Numbi Hotel from 23 August to 26 August 2018.  They have  
provided us with very reasonable rates for our block booking. 
 
There are some wonderfully scenic roads in the area, and the views are 
magnificent.  We can visit Longtom Pass, Able Erasms Pass, Sabie,  
Pilgrims Rest, and other attractions in the area. 
 
If you are interested please let us know on mgcarclub.nc@gmail.com 



17 

 

Forthcoming Events in Brief 

Point allocation c=Clubman, v= Victrix/tor Ludorum, RR=Regularity Rally, HR=Historic Racing 

September 

Mon 4 Natter ‘n Noggin NC 
Clubhouse 

19:30 for 20:00 
c 

Fri 15 Pub Evening NC Clubhouse 17:30 onwards  

Sun 17 Swop Meet 
Piston 
Ring 

Piston Ring Clubhouse 
Modderfontien 

 

Sat 23 
Pretoria Local Run 

Treasure Hunt 
NC 

Leaving from 15:00 for a short run 
around Pretoria for a drink and  

dinner. 
c 

October 

Mon 7 Natter ‘n Noggin NC 
Clubhouse 

19:30 for 20:00 
c 

Fri 18 Pub Evening NC Clubhouse 17:30 onwards  

Sun 22 Jacaranda Run NC 

Meet at the Union Buildings at 09:30 
for 10:00 departure. 

A drive around the Jacaranda City 
ending at the clubhouse for a braai or 

picnic and drinks 

c 

November 

Mon 6 Natter ‘n Noggin NC 
Clubhouse 

19:30 for 20:00 
c 

Fri 17 Pub Evening NC Clubhouse 17:30 onwards  

Sun 26 Great Train Race NC 
See newsletter for Details 
Please be sure to RSVP 

c 

December 

Mon 4 Natter ‘ n Noggin NC 
Clubhouse 

19:30 for 20:00 
c 

Sat 9 
Northern’s Christmas 

Function 
NC Details to follow... c 

Fri 15 Pub Evening NC 
Clubhouse from 17:30 onwards. 

Final good-byes to 2017... 
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Trading Post 
 

Should you wish to advertise items for sale, wanted or to swop please e-mail the editor at Stephendgrover@gmail.com, 
or call on 082 818 0540 

FOR SALE 
 

MG Midget Boot Rack 
Stainless steel OE pattern Midget boot rack.  

Never fitted. £204 from the owners club.  
Yours for R1200 

 
Steve Eden 
0823728740 

WANTED 
 

1. MG Related Magazines & General Classic Car Books & Magazines 
2. MG, Motoring & Motorsport Related Books. 

3. TA / TB / TC parts for long term build project.  Bare chassis & Body have been acquired…   
4. MGB GT V8 Gearbox 

 
Stephen Grover 
082 818 0540 

stephendgrover@gmail.com 

 
 
 

Restorations 
 

Specialising in :- 

 Full body restorations 

 Spray Painting and polishing to detail 

 Mechanical repairs 
 
Carel Wilken 083 391 1611   012 386 2136 
105 Industrial Road 
Pretoria West 
Corner of Roger Dyason and Industrial Road 



 

 

  

INVITATION TO ATTEND THE UKHAHLAMBA  
M G INTERNATIONAL INDABA 

 
THE KwaZulu-Natal Centre cordially invites all M G enthusiasts to attend 
the 2018 Ukhahlamba M G International Indaba to be held from Thursday 
3 May to Sunday 6 May 2018 in the MaGnificent surroundings of the world 
heritage Drakensberg Mountains. 
 
Our venue is going to be the ATKV Drakensville Resort, billed as a 
“Breakaway Paradise in the Mountains”.  We will be presenting the usual 
selection of Indaba activities as well as some interesting scenic drives and 
visits to some of the local attractions. 
 
In terms of accommodation, Drakensville offers a limited number of 3 
star one-bedroomed units in addition to two and three bedroomed houses 
for shared accommodation.  The attached sheet has more information in 
this regard. 
 
Facilities at Drakensville include two outdoor pools, a large heated indoor 
pool, putt-putt, snooker, pool, hiking and bird watching.  There is also a 
Beauty Salon and Spa for the ladies.  The resort is fully licensed and there 
is a Bar and à la carte Restaurant for lunches as well as a convenience Fast 
Food outlet for snacks if required. 
 
All bookings will be transacted on line at the KwaZulu-Natal Centre 
website www.mgcarclub-kzn.co.za and all fees should preferably be paid 
by EFT.  Payments by cheque or bank deposit will attract the prevailing 
bank surcharge which must be added to the deposit. 
 
The non-refundable entry fee for the Indaba is R500 and is included in 
your total cost which is dependant on your choice of accommodation.  For 
full details see the attached. 
 
We look forward to welcoming you to our Indaba in 2018 
 
Chris Brown. 
Indaba Chairman.  
 
 

http://www.mgcarclub-kzn.co.za/


 

 

UKHAHLAMBA MG INTERNATIONAL INDABA 
 

ACCOMODATION DETAILS AND COSTS 
 

There are three types of accommodation available to us at 
Drakensville.  These are: 
 
1. A limited number of one bedroomed units. 
2. Two-bedroomed houses to be shared.  One bathroom and separate toilet. 
a. Three-bedroomed houses to be shared by 2 couples. Bathroom, separate shower and 
            Separate toilet.  
 

For those who prefer not to share, it is possible to utilize a two-bedroomed house for one couple only.  For those who 
would prefer their own bathroom facilities but don’t mind sharing the rest of the house, it is possible to utilize a three-
bedroomed house for two couples.  These two options will cost a bit more per head. 
 
Details of total cost depending on which accommodation options is selected:-  
 

1. One-bedroomed unit some with double bed and others with single beds, shower & toilet.
 Single occupant:    Cost R5240.00       
  NB. Limited number only – first come first served.  

2. One-bedroomed unit some with double bed and others with single beds, shower & toilet. 
  One couple:     Cost R7700.00.           
 NB. Limited number only – first come first served. 

3. Two-bedroomed house, 1 x double bed & 2 x single beds, separate Shower & Toilet. 
 One couple or two singles: Cost R8000.00             

4. Two-bedroomed house, 1 x double bed & 2 x single beds, separate Shower & Toilet.   
  Two couples sharing:   Cost R13000.00.                 (R6500.00 per Couple) 

5. Three-bedroomed house, 1 x double bed, 4 x single beds, separate Bathroom, Shower & Toilet.   
 Two couples sharing:   Cost R14500.00        (R7250.00 per Couple)  
    

Notes:- 
The above total cost includes dinner and breakfast. Lunch and bar charges are excluded. 
 
Having made your decision on your choice of accommodation and with whom you would like to share if applicable, 
please visit our website www.mgcarclub-kzn for the registration forms. Units will be allocated strictly on a first come 
first served basis. Registration opens on 16th September 2016. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.mgcarclub-kzn/

